
 

TERM 1 WEEK 6 
TERM 1 Week 6 

Friday March 3rd 2023 

Tooleybuc Central School  What's on in Term One March 6th - Riverina Primary Swimming Carnival at 

Leeton March 7th - Riverina Secondary Swimming Carnival at Leeton March 8th - School Photo Day 

March 9th - Riverina Primary Boys & Girls Basketball Trials March 10th - Riverina Primary Eastern & 

Western AFL Trials  March 10th - Primary Assembly March 15th to 27th - NAPLAN Years 3,5,7 & 9 March 

17th - St Patricks' Day (wear green) March 21st - Harmony Day (wear orange) March 22nd - Parent 

Teacher Interviews March 31st - Whole School Assembly at Tooleybuc Sporting Club April 6th  - Easter 

Bonnet Parade & last day of Term One   
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• Head Teacher Report 

• Community Notes 



Louisa's Thoughts 



 



 

What a busy two weeks we have had.  All of our Year 5 and 6 students had the opportunity to 

participate in the AFL Football and Netball Gala day at Balranald on Wednesday and from all accounts it 

was enjoyed by everyone there.  Year 5 to 8 had the opportunity to tour Mildura SuniTafe and visit the 

Smart Farm on Monday, and Year 8 to 11 attended the Deni Jobs Connect day on Wednesday.  This year 

we have a focus on promoting different careers across all year levels at the school and the students have 

certainly had the opportunity to view a range of options this week. 

  

Next week we will have our school photos on Wednesday and I look forward to welcoming our Primary 

parents into the school on Friday to attend the Primary Assembly. 



School News 

 



Mrs Morton - Career Education & Planning and Food Technology 

 

Hello to all students and parents.  This year I am delivering Career Education to Year 8-10 students and 

assisting Year 11-12 with their career planning.  We were successful in obtaining additional career 

funding this year to support careers over all year levels so I look forward to helping to organise some 

great career related events. I am also teaching Food Technology to Year 9-10 and TAS Food to Year 7-8 

students, with Year 7's in Term 1 & 2, Year 8's in Term 3 & 4.  Once again the focus shall be on students 

developing independent skills when working in a kitchen.   

Year One/Two with Miss Hislop  

 

Hi everyone! Stage One have settled in and begun completing some wonderful learning. As part of one 

of our new English units that come along with the new syllabus, Stage One students created a class book 

based on the book Under the Southern Cross by Frane’ Lessac. Each student used oil pastels and a paint 

wash to create an artwork of their favourite places in Australia. Students then typed their sentences and 

attached them to their artworks.   

During Mathematics we have been diving into the new syllabus and have explored whole numbers, 

patterns, and shapes. The students have enjoyed participating in the hands-on activities to consolidate 

their knowledge.   



We have also had a focus on respectful relationships and working together during PE, students have 

enjoyed using teamwork to complete activities and games, and altering them to be more inclusive.   

I am loving getting to know all the students and can’t wait to see all the wonderful learning the students 

complete throughout the rest of the term.   

PDHPE with Mr McNicol 

 

Stage 6: Sport, Lifestyle & Recreation – since the commencement of the school year students have 

studied the sports of badminton and bocce and are currently learning about cricket including its unique 

fielding positions, rules and terminology.  

Stage 5: Child Studies – after completing the learning topic on inclusion and responding to diversity 

students are now learning about the role media and technology play in the development of young 

children. 

PDHPE, PASS & Child Studies with Mr Guihot 

 

Stage 4 PDHPE 



In Stage Four this term, students have been learning about identity and healthy relationships. They are 

making good connections with the content and will soon be looking at good communication skills and 

puberty.  

Athletics has been going well, with students showing some real talent in both shot-put and discuss.   

  

Stage 5 PDHPE 

In Stage Five this term, students have looked at the difference between physical activity and physical 

exercise. They have compared their levels of physical activity, to those of the National Guidelines (which 

say you should be doing 60min of moderate to vigorous activity per day)  

In practical lessons, they have also started on Athletics and showing some true potential.   

  

Stage 5 PASS 

In PASS, students have begun looking at the different body systems. They have looked at the skeletal 

and muscular system so far and how they interact with each other. They will be going into more detail 

with these systems and looking at the various movements we perform in every-day life.   

During practical lessons, they have begun the lacrosse unit and are picking it up extremely well. They are 

working well as a team and are always having a go, which is great to see.  

  

Child Studies 

Students have completed Core 3, Families and Communities, and are starting on Individuals and Groups. 

They are working well as a class and progressing smoothly through the content.  

Head Teacher Report with Miss Duma 

 

Head Teacher Report 



We have had a very busy few weeks for our secondary students and a new timetable which started this 

week.  On 17 February 10 of our secondary students volunteered to assist and officiate at the 

Moulamein Zone (Primary) Swimming Carnival in Swan Hill.  They did a fantastic job and are to be 

congratulated on their efforts.  Congratulations to our swimmers who competed at the Deniliquin Zone 

(Secondary) Swimming Carnival on 22 February.  Year 7 and 8 were joined by Year 5 & 6 for their first 

Careers Excursion to Mildura on Monday.  Year 8-11 then also attended the Deni Job Connect Expo at 

Deniliquin on Wednesday.  A reminder to all students that this coming Wednesday is School Photos. 

  

  

SPORT EVENTS 

Deniliquin & Moulamein Zone Swimming Carnivals 

We had 5 students compete at the Deniliquin Zone (Secondary) Swimming Carnival in Deniliquin and 18 

students compete at the Moulamein Zone (Primary) Swimming Carnival in Swan Hill.  All competed 

strongly, and were excellent team supports, encouraging and cheering each other on. 

  

Year 5/6 AFL & Netball Gala Day 

On Wednesday all of our Year 5 and 6 students were invited to participate in the new Year 5/6 AFL & 

Netball Gala Day in Balranald.  This day allowed an opportunity for all of our students to participate in 

round robin games against Balranald CS, Moulamein PS, Barham PS & Wakool Burraboi PS.  Selection 

trials for the Moulamein Zone teams were also held on this day and we have 3 boys who have been 

selected for the AFL team and 5 girls who have been selected for the Netball team.  Congratulations to 

all of our students who participated in this day and we wish all the best for the zone representatives at 

the next level. 

  

Upcoming representative sporting events: 

• Riverina Primary Swimming Carnival - Monday 6 March @ Leeton 

• Riverina Secondary Swimming Carnival – Tuesday 7 March @ Leeton 

• Riverina Primary Boys & Girls Basketball Trials – Thursday 9 March 

• Riverina Primary Eastern & Western AFL Trials – Friday 10 March 

• Tooleybuc Central School Athletics Carnival – Monday 3 April 



Moulamein District AFL and Netball Gala Day 

Our Year 5/6 students travelled to Balranald on Wednesday to take part in the AFL and Netball Gala Day.  

Some students will be selected to advance to the Western Riverina AFL Trials at Leeton and the Western 

Netball Preselection at Narrandera.   

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

AFL & Netball Advancing Students 

We would like to congratulate Josh, Lucas and Wyett on their selection in the Western Riverina 

Australian Football Trials, and Maya, Savannah, Harper, Sophie and Patience on their selection to the 

next stage of the Netball Trials. 

 

 



SuniTAFE Mildura & Deniliquin TAFE 

This week two excursions occurred involving students from  Yr. 5-11.  These excursions allowed and 

encouraged students to explore a variety of career pathways and learn of local employment and study 

pathways available to them.  

We thank both the Suni Tafe, Mildura campus and the Deniliquin Tafe for providing these opportunities 

to students. In addition, a thank you to the teachers who assisted me in accompanying the students to 

these wonderful career events.  

I hope students take the time to discuss the knowledge they gained from these days and use this with 

their future career planning. 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Community Notes 

Headspace Webinars for Parents and Carers 

 



The Hayland Gathering 
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